ROXETH PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Also available on line at www.roxethschoolharrow.org.

10th February 2017

PARENT GOVERNOR

Thank you to the three parents who have stepped forward to take on this role. Parents will all have had ballot papers home and can I please ask you to vote and send in the papers to the box at the office by **Wednesday 22**nd **February**.

SOMETHING TO SING ABOUT

Parents will know that we also work hard to give the children opportunities to take part in music festivals once they are learning an instrument. This week some of our children took part in the Borough Guitar Music Festival and it was a brilliant night. Congratulations to Kassem Azzawi, Trisha Muralidhara, Vigaashan Asokan and Zaq Abdusalam.

A special well done to Kassem as he did a fantastic solo in front of hundreds of people!

YEAR 6 ISLE OF WIGHT TRIP

This year, over half of Year 6 will be going to the Isle of Wight for their residential. To prepare for the trip we are holding an information evening on **Wednesday 1st March at 6.30 pm** in the hall.

YEAR 1 STARS

What a fantastic performance today from Year 1 in their play-you are all superstars!

RSA NEWS

Our popular Film Night was last week and what fun we had! Thank you to the RSA for organising this event. And thanks again to all the parents who supported us today with the donation of cakes-we had loads to sell and the profits go to the school.

UNIFORM

We are now operating a cashless system for uniform too-if you would like to order uniform, please follow the link on the school website.

JUNIOR PSHE

We have been given the amazing opportunity to work with Norbury School in their accredited PSHE training-please see the letter over the page.

PARKING

Thank you to the parents who continue to support the school and our neighbours by parking sensibly. Sadly some parents are still ignoring this and yet again parking across neighbours' drives on Roxeth Hill. I have been told that drivers in a green Honda and white Nissan are parking across drives-please respect our neighbours and find alternative parking.

SPORT REPORT FROM MR SOMERS

It has been a very busy week for sport at Roxeth with our Year 5 & 6 Netball and Girls' Football teams both in action this week. The Year 5 & 6 Netball team made a short trip to St Anselm's where they played their final league match of the season. After a thrilling and very close encounter, it was St Anselm's who ended up on top winning the match 5-2. The team captained by *Haresan Jeyakanthan*, showed great determination, teamwork and togetherness and we look to perform similarly at the upcoming Borough Schools' Netball Rally.

As for our Year 5 & 6 Girls Football Team, they were participating in a tournament at Orley Farm School with many other schools in the local area also taking part. After playing against 8 other teams, the Girls finished an impressive 4th in the table, only narrowly missing out on a medal position.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

The school year is available on the website

10/2/17	School closes for half term
21/2/17	School reopens for children at 8.40
22/2/17	Parent Governor ballot closes
23/2/17	Parents PSHE coffee morning
27/2/17	Nursery applications close
1/3/17	IoW meeting 6.30 pm
1/3/17	Secondary Schools announcement
2/3/17	RSA meeting 3.30 pm

And finally.....We finish at 3.30 pm today for half term and back to school for the children on **Tuesday 21st February**-have a good break!

With thanks,

Mrs Tobin

Headteacher